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Dear Friends,  
 

he season is finished, the meager har-

vest of a year of drought has been gath-

ered in. Besides battening down for the 

winter, we here in Maloy are engaging 

in gestures of hope for the coming year- 

planting garlic, sowing cover crops and 

hosting a billy goat to ensure more kids and a continuing 

flow of milk. Our chickens, reared from chicks bought last 

spring, are only now coming into full egg production, a 

late onset due to the dry, hot summer, and unfortunately 

destined to slow down gradually with the shortening days. 

Most of the roosters who came with our mixed run of 

chicks have been served at our table or are waiting in the 

freezer for their day as guest of honor. Three feral roosters 

are brazenly strutting around the property as well, oblivi-

ous to their fate and seeming to be everywhere on the 

property at once. 

Becky Lambert, 

who we know from 

the Catholic Worker 

house in Winona, 

Minnesota, has 

joined our life here 

and the cycle of 

work and celebra-

tion. She has quick-

ly learned the skill 

of milking the goats 

and is learning to 

make cheese. Wine 

is being fermented 

and aged here again 

after a long hiatus 

(sometimes our pri-

orities slip) and beer will likely be brewed again as well.  

Becky has brought other skills she has collected from 

other places she has lived and worked, and also brought 

with her a little black dog, Jezebel.  

Christmas orders for rugs, placemats and napkins have 

Betsy busy at the loom with all of us pitching in. See page 

2 for information about this cottage industry and about 

ordering for yourself and your friends! 

Veronica Mecko is back with us and writes about her 

work and travels on the next page. Becky, Betsy and I 

have each joined Veronica on her nocturnal owl runs in a 

nearby wood. 

 My work with Voices for Creative Nonviolence contin-

ues, too, with much time and effort devoted to resistance 

of drone warfare. I returned to Jefferson City, Missouri, on 

September 10 for trial. Codefendant Ron Faust and I with 

help from attorneys Ruth O’Neill and Henry Stoever, 

proved our innocence of the crime of ‘trespass’ beyond 

any reasonable doubt, but our innocence was no match for 

a federal judge’s shameless bias and abhorrence of civil 

liberties and so we were found guilty.  

For our small crime, Ron will be on probation for five 

years and I am going to prison on November 30 for a six 

month term. Friend Mark Kenney who pled guilty and did 

not go to trial with us will be released from his four month 

sentence soon. 

A character in a play by Ignazio Silone says, “If your 

soul is at peace and without remorse, prison can even be a 

pleasant place for a rest. Fear of prison is a trick invented 

by the authorities to demoralize good Christians. Many 

acts of cowardice, in fact, are excused by the fear of end-

ing in prison.” I am grateful for support here at home and 

for solidarity and prayers of friends near and far as I ac-

cept this judicially awarded sabbatical. 

Love to all,     Brian 
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A Note from Veronica 
 
This summer I was volunteering with research on pas-

tures with prairie remnants in Ringgold County and into 

Missouri, areas that comprise the Grand River Grasslands. 

Research is being done on birds, butterflies and milk-

weeds and other prairie plants. For three weeks in Sep-

tember I helped out with the fall migration banding at 

Kalamazoo Nature Center. I visited the families at Peace  

  
House Catholic Worker during this time and I even got to 

help with the after school tutoring. I had the chance to vis-

it with Lynn Miller at Sunshower Farm, where I had lived 

and worked way back in the early 90s. 

For about 5 years I have been a volunteer at Hitchcock 

Nature Center, north of Council Bluffs, in the Loess Hills. 

Two years ago my friend Jerry Toll approached me with 

the idea of having satellite stations for his Northern Saw-

Whet Owl project. In early October I spent nearly a week 

at Hitchcock working with his project and gathering 

equipment and on October 16 the project got started right 

here in Ringgold County, Iowa. Since then I and various 

volunteers have been captured and taken data on 9 owls. 

For more information on the saw-whet owl projects 

throughout North America see www.projectowlnet.org. 

 

Photos- left, Veronica with a Merlin, Hitchcock Nature 

Center, October 2011;   above, Saw-Whet Owls 

Beginnings: When the “Strangers and Guests CW” community was first 

formed in Maloy, we had a loom in the house that Mary Peifer had brought 

with her and dreams of using it to provide some of our income by pursuing a 

cottage industry. When, in response to interest from the community, and the 

availability of a space, we opened the Maloy Community store- another loom, 

designed for rug making was located there, and provided interest for people 

checking out the store to shop for local crafts. 

Our work providing custom made rugs for people, from recycled materials 

developed there, as I learned the skills and craft of weaving from Mary and 

Jim. And I have been learning by doing since: how to meet peoples’ needs for 

durable rugs in their homes, how to sell rugs and the making of other items 

for the home, towels, dishcloths, bread, placemats and table runners etc. 

Many volunteers, community members, interns and visitors have come and 

learned some of the joy, art and skill of hand weaving in Maloy. 

Today: We have two floor looms in the Strangers and Guests house and they 

are getting much use.  Woven goods are available here, and on consignment at 

Aunt Jennie’s Attic (on the square in Mount Ayr, IA) and at the Henry A. 

Wallace Country Life Center near Orient in Adair County. Many orders come 

from repeat customers, or people who receive our woven work as gifts, and I 

contact new potential customers at various craft fairs or Farmer’s Markets.  

This year I began making cloth napkin sets, have been making more kitchen 

towels, dishtowels and returned to one of our first Maloy projects- small 

hand woven pot-pourri sachets. If you are interested in seeing or ordering 

woven goods from Maloy, contact us, keenanaweaving@yahoo.com or 641-

785-2321.        Betsy 

 

Buy hand crafted goods from our cottage industry, Maloy Weaving- 

mailto:keenanaweaving@yahoo.com

